
___________STATE CHAPLAIN__________  

Christine Hebert 
 
The Grange year 2023-2024 has been a busy one.  Opening our doors and showing our 
friends and neighbors what Grange is all about has been very successful. With Faith in God, 
let us continue to grow our Granges by demonstrating what a wonderful fraternal 
organization we are. To those Granges that have increased their membership, 
Congratulation! 
 
As in every year, there is sadness within our ranks. On November 23, 2023 we lost our 
beloved sister June K. Burke who was a past State Lecturer. Let us always remember June 
and keep her and her family in our prayers.  Let us also remember and keep our prayers all 
Grange members who have gone on before us, they will all be missed.  Their reunion with 
other patrons in the Great Grange above must be a spectacular event! 
 
I have submitted a column (The Chaplain’s View) each month to the Grange bulletin and 
website, which I hope you enjoyed and found helpful. Many thanks to Clay Collins and 
Peter Hammond for writing and submitting columns in my time of need.  The Lord has truly 
blesses us all.  
 
I am honored and pleased to have served as your State Chaplain this past year and look 
forward to the challenges of the coming year. God Bless you all.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Christine Hebert, Chaplain 
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